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Nominating Committee 
Appointed 
 
The Nomination Committee was appointed at 
the June 26th, 2010 meeting.  It consists of:  
 
Terry Toops      Committee Chairperson 
Barbara Moffett   Committee Member 
Brittany Williams  Committee Member 
 
This is the year that 9 out of 12 positions must 
be filled. If you would like to be put on the 
slate, please email me at 
tltoops@sbcglobal.net with your wish list of 
positions you would like! It can be  (1)specific, 
(2)either/or, (3)anything available....whatever 
you wish. The more information we have, the 
easier it will be to fill the various slots. 
 
To be a board member you need to have been 
a member in good standing for a minimum of 1 
year. To be an officer, you need to have served 
a minimum of 1 year as a board member and 
be in good standing. 
 
Positions to be filled are: 
President (2 years) 
Vice President (2 years) 
Corresponding Secretary (2 years) 
Treasurer (2 years) 
Recording Secretary (2 years) 
Delegate to the AKC (2 years) 
3 Board positions  (2 years ACCEPT this can  

 change if a current 2 year board member 
decides to move up to officer position, which 
would leave a 1 year board vacancy to be 
filled.) 
 
Nominations must be presented to the board 
by the committee on/or BEFORE the 
November meeting. Please don't wait until 
the last minute to let me know! 
October is Nationals and November is a 
board only meeting. We have minimal 
meetings during the summer. Don't let this 
opportunity pass you by! 
 
Thank you, 
Terry 
 
 
 
*Note from the Editor:   
 
For members not on the slate from the 
nominating committee, who would like to be 
considered, they must comply with Article IX 
section E and it must be in the hands of the 
corresponding secretary by December 15th.  
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AKC Approved  
Great Dane Judges      
Breeder-judges/Danes initial 
breed 
 
Per GDCNC standing rules, no 
judges will repeat judging 
assignments for at least 7 years.  
These particular judges have ** 
in front of their names and 
should not be voted for this  
time.   
  
**Ron Acena  
Christine Salyers Anderson 
M. Lois Arrowsmith 
Stephen Arrowsmith 
Mrs. Norvel Alexander Benoit 
Warren Benoit 
Ms. Rita Biddle Esq. 
Kathy Biliew 
Mrs. Rosmarie Blood 
Mr. Louis G. Bond 
Mrs. Alice G. Bonne 
Mr. Donald M Booxbaum 
Ms. Sherry P. Bosley 
Mrs. Helen Briscoe 
Mr. Donald F. Carmody 
Lourdes Carvajal 
Ms. Patricia A. Ciampa 
Dana P. Cline 
**Mr. M.J. Cohen 
Mrs. Hildegarde J. Compton 
Sharon Cook 
Mrs. Anitra Cuneo 
Mr. Lowell K. Davis 
Mrs. Lowell (Arlene) K. Davis 
Mrs. Cathy De La Garza   
Mrs. Lisa DeRoulet 
Mrs. Karen C. Desjardins 
Mrs. Catherine S. DiGiacomo 
Dr. Anthony D. DiNardo 
Mrs. Sheila DiNardo 
Mrs. Marilyn P. Draper 
Mrs. Anita Dunne 
Mr. Robert J. Edison 
Mrs. Katie Edwards 
Mrs. Jill (H. Terry) Ferrera  
Mrs. Ann Foxwell 
Mrs. Lynn Frischkom 
Ms. Maria Gkinala (Greece) 
Mrs. Florence Goldenberg 
Mrs. Theresa (Terry) Goldman 
   

**Mr. Raymond R. Goldstone   
Dr. Ralph J. Graff  
Mrs. Hazel Gregory 
Mrs. Mabel (Jinx) Gunville 
**Judy A. Harrington 
Ms. Treasure Hauer-Wylie 
Mrs. Mari J. Hayhurst 
Dr. David Hayhurst 
Robert E. Heal 
Sharon Hennessey 
Mrs. Gwen Herbert (England) 
Mr. Francis J. Holzer 
Mrs. Christina Hubbell 
Mr. Stephen J. Hubbell 
Mrs. Rosemary C. Hubrich (New 
Zealand) 
Mrs. Connie A. Hunter  
Mrs. Dorothy O. Hutchinson 
**Mrs. Colette Jacobsen  
Mrs. Gina M. Jaeblon  
Denys Janssen (Columbia) 
Kozo Kato (Japan) 
Mr. Leland O. Kew 
Harriet Klinghoffer 
Bonne  Klompstra (deceased ?) 
Mrs. Sandra C. Lady 
Mr. Donald Lawicki 
Mr. Robert E. Layne 
Mrs. Nancy M. Lerch 
Mrs. Freda Lewis (England) 
Dr. Elizabeth (Betty) F. Lewis 
Mrs. Clare L. Lincoln  
Ms. Judy London 
Mr. Edward F. Lyons Jr. 
Mr. Michael Madl 
Mr. Lester R. Mapes 
Mrs. Karen Martin (provisional) 
Mr. Robert S. Matchett 
Mrs. Carolyn R. Mobley  
Mr. Laurence Morgan-Evans 
(England) 
Mr. Clyde R. Morris 
Mrs. Joan Morrison 
Mr. Vincent G. Mulligan 
**Mr. Christopher A. O'Connell 
Hubert (Spike) R. Ogarek 
Mrs. Betty Lou J. Parris 
Mrs. Nancy J. Perrell 
Mr. Dean E. Perry 
Mrs. Lynette A. Pizzino 
Mrs. Susan Pollock-Yule 
(England) 
 

Ms. Christine Pratt 
Ms. Darcy Quinlan 
Mr. Leon E. Reimert   
Mr. Tony Rewston 
**Ms. Linda L. Ridder 
Marilyn K. Riggins 
Ms. Nikki Riggsbee 
Mr. Eric J. Ringle  
James M. Romano 
Mrs. Andre B. Schoen 
Mr. Ralph W. Scoggins 
**Miss M. A. Schwartz 
Margaret Shappard 
Mrs. Nancy D. Simmons 
Mr. Warren K. Simon 
Mrs. Lynn E. Smith 
Mrs. Mary C. Stanek 
Mr. William C. Stebbins 
Ms. Jill A. Swedlow 
Ms. Dale Suzanne Tarbox  
Mrs. Diane F. Taylor 
Ms. Ruth Tessendorf 
Mr. Robert C. Thomas 
Mrs. Robert C (Carolyn) Thomas 
**Mrs. Jane E. Treiber 
Mrs. Louise E. Van Alstyne 
Mr. Mark E. Van Alstyne 
**Linda Van Der Vijver 
Jack Watts 
Kay Watts 
Mary Ann Wilson (Provisional) 
Eve Williams 
Ms. Pamela Winter 
Mrs. Shirley Yarbro 
**Ms. Susan E. Yotive 
Mr. David Zeno 
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Dear fellow club members, 
 
     As part of the 2012 judges’ selection process, we are asking you to pick your top ten judges 
from the following list.   We will narrow the list of judges down based on your balloting.  For 
this selection process, we are providing you with a list of breeder-judges, or judges closely 
involved with Great Danes, and are not including all-breed judges. 
 
     We strongly encourage your participation in this process so that our specialties continue to 
be successful.  Please fill in the response form and mail it to: 
 
Denise Williams 
2689 Cheyenne Ct. 
Ione, CA  95640 
 
You may also hand deliver your form to Denise Williams at the next club meeting or give it to 
her at an upcoming show.   Deadline is Sept. 30th, 2010. 
 
Thanks! 
__________________________________________________________________ 
 

2012 Judges’ Selection Process 
Step 1 

 
My top 10 choices for judges of the 2012 GDCNC Specialties are as follows: 

 
______________________________       _________________________________ 

 
______________________________       _________________________________ 

 
______________________________       _________________________________ 

 
______________________________       _________________________________ 

 
______________________________       _________________________________ 

 
 

Member name: ______________________________________ Date:__________ 
 

Member signature: ___________________________________________________  
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 Board Meeting Minutes: June 26, 2010 
The meeting was called to order June 26, 2010, at 11:13 a.m. by Nancy Hawkes. In 
attendance were officers and board members Nancy Hawkes, Pete Fredotovich, Bill 
Labiak, Mabel Labiak, Sue Dubie-Holbrook, Terry Toops, Pat Dousman, Ceil 
Wardner, Jenny Kenton and Denise Williams. Everett Van Dyken and Jane Chopson 
were excused. 
 
INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS—No guests 
 
MINUTES—On a motion by Pete Fredotovich, seconded by Bill Labiak, the minutes of 
March 20, 2010 were approved as presented. Passed. 
 
ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS— purchase canopies supported entries show/judges, 
gifts 
 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE—President Nancy Hawkes advised that the Board needs to 
form a nominating committee. Those appointed for the Nominating Committee are 
Terry Toops, Chair; Barbara Moffett and Brittany Williams as committee members. 
Terry will send a mass email requesting people interested in running for the Board. 
Please respond in a timely manner. 
 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY’S REPORT— 
Incoming: 
• Putt Richard, GDCA Western Division Western Chairman—Western Division GDCA 
National Specialty Profit/Loss Sharing one of many obligations required by our affiliate 
club is to provide two Division Representatives. Everett Van Dyken is one; 
please contact Everett or Nancy Hawkes if you are interested. 
 
• AKC Humane Fund—Founding Members Pledge Drive 
On a motion by Terry Toops, seconded by Pete Fredotovich, the Board agreed to not 
join the organization. Passed. 
 
Outgoing: 
• None. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Bill Labiak reviewed the financial reports for March, April and May 2010. 

The five-year audit is complete and it came out fine. The total cost of the audit came 
to $1100 rather than the $1800 as approved. 
Laura Craig made a motion, seconded by Jenny Kenton, that the Club purchase a 
plaque, at a cost not to exceed $50.00, to recognize the good service Dana Wardner 
gave as Treasurer for about 10 years. Passed. Pete Fredotovich will purchase 
the plaque. 
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Bill Labiak reviewed the 2010 Show Summary. The silent auction is not included in that 
summary as donations went directly to GDCA. The silent auction brought in $795 for 
GDCA. Show income totaled $12,969 with expenses at $11,810, bringing in a net 
income of $1,158.47. It was noted that $400 included in the raffle cost was cash for 
the cash box and; therefore, offset in the raffle income. 
 
• Denise Williams asked if we could allow a broader range for age groups in the match 
next year. Show committee will check this out. 
• Power and parking fees will go directly to Riney next year. 
• Board had good responses about the BBQ. Need more macaroni and cheese. 
• Move BBQ closer to ring/RVs next year. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
a) Membership: Pat Dousman gave first reading for Kathy Bowler; Denise Matulich; 
Megan Hundley and Michael Wilcoxen; and, Jayne Peterson and Stephan Sam. All 
need to be published. 
 
b) Show: Pete Fredotovich discussed: 
• the Club really watched pennies this year 
• Club members participated in a big way to make things happen 
• BBQ location 
• Match ages 
• blue canopies need to e replaced 
• read nice card from Jane Treiber (judge) thanking the Club for a wonderful event 
• Pete thanked all members for everything 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

a) On a motion by Pete Fredotovich, seconded by Ceil Wardner, the Board agreed 
to purchase four canopies to replace the unusable blue canopies at a cost not to 
exceed $500. Passed. 

b) Ceil Wardner suggested that the Club look closely before supporting entries at     
Woofstock again next year. Great Danes had a bad turnout. Also, need to think 
about what to do about Sweeps. Other clubs give a best in Sweeps trophy. 
GDCNC only gives a judge�s gift. Discussion regarding Sweeps is tabled until 
November meeting. 

c) Bill Labiak brought an example of a small gift that could be given to judges 
and/or 1st place winners. Something small,easy to carry onto an airplane, and 
with the GDCNC logo inscribed. Bill will get more information such as pricing for 
next meeting. 
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2010 MEETING SHEDULE (and other pertinent events) 
 
July 12 at 11:00 a.m. Denny’s Finance Committee meeting 
August 14 at 11:00 a.m. Royce Farms Open meeting 
September 11 at 11:00 a.m. Royce Farms Open meeting 
October 7 at 6:30 p.m. Royce Farms Open meeting 
November 20 at 11:00 a.m. Royce Farms Board Members only 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:39 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by 
Mabel Labiak, Recording Secretary 
 
 

Pending Membership 
 

Denise Matulich 
Sponsored by: 

Terri Burley-Hammond & Kate Jackson 
1st Publishing. 

 
Megan Hundley & Michael Wilcoxen 

Sponsored by: 
Kathryn Netser & Everett Van Dyken 

1st Publishing. 
 

Jayne Peterson & Stephan Sam 
Sponsored by: 

Denise Williams & Terry Toops 
1st Publishing. 

 
Kathy Bowler 

Sponsored by: 
Pat Dousman & Kathryn Netser 

1st Publishing. 
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Your Pets are counting on you! 

This training is taught by lecture,  
demonstration and hands-on skill. 

You will learn 
Pet CPR and rescue breathing. 

ABC’s of Pet First Aid 
How to help your pet in a medical emergency 

The 3 things you should do for your pet everyday 
5 simple things you should STOP doing today to keep your pet healthy 

10 situations that require immediate veterinary care 
How to put together your pet first aid kit 

 
Some of the skills & techniques highlighted in your personal training program 

include: 
 

Pet CPR       Restraining Your Pet 
Rescue Breathing     Heat Injuries 
Poisoning       Choking Management 
Injury Assessment     Pet First Aid Kit Contents 

                 And Much Much More  
                            $65.00 per person 

If you are a Dog Dreams Student or member of the 
Humane Society contact me for special rates.. 

August 14, 2010 
 

Contact  Marjorie Trebino 
209-471-3326 

email mtrebino@mac.com 
 

Pre registration required 
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Litterbox 

From Everett Van Dyken: 
Billie (Ch. Valinor's Rebel Yell) has given us a litter of 11 black puppies born July 16, 
2010. The sire is Indy (Ch. Valinor's N Our Wildest Dream). Mom and pups are doing 
well. We have girls galore! 
 

 

Mark your calendar! 
August 14th 

Open Meeting:  11am  
Royce Farms 

 
Septemeber 11th 

Open Meeting:  11am 
Royce Farms 

 
October 7th 

Open Meeting:  Thurs. 6:30pm 
Royce Farms 

 
November 20th 

Board Meeting Only 
Royce Farms 
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The Winners Circle 
 
Junior  News!! 
Junior Handler Taryn "Ryn" Pevy handled Four D's Ms Diamond to her first points 
taking Back-to-Back Best of Winners at the Lost Coast Kennel Club show. 
 
“Barrett” - Allegro Delta Breeze Poetry in Motion CGC  
received her new title at 7 months of age the other night.  She will start an Agility 
Foundation Class soon and will do Rally with Higgins this Fall. 
 
“Sean” (BIS Int. BISS Am Ch Bayside Just Another Day In Paradise) 
 took 3 out of 4 breeds in Gridley and then got a Group 3 and a Group 4.  Sean then 
took a breed at Lost Coast. 
 
 
Timmi Williams has a lot to brag about - 
The Humphrey/Annie puppies made their debut at the So. Cal. specialties.  Jack went 
best puppy on Friday (or Thursday, can't remember).  On Saturday, Maddie (my girl) 
went Best in Sweepstakes and won a lump of money!!!!! On Saturday and Sunday, 
both boys and both girls placed in their classes.  What a way to start a show career.  
Also, Annie took her babies into the brood bitch class and won!!   Jack, one of the 
same Annie/Humphrey puppies, went Winner's Dog for a 5 point major from the 6-9 
puppy class on Friday morning at the Monterey Bay specialty, 
 
If you would like to see the kids, check on www.vonevans.com for winning 
pics. Maddie and Apollo will be out again after Labor Day, since I am at home with 
puppies 
 
 
“Xander” (WCK-Olympus’ The Conqueror) 
Came out to play at the Coyote Hills K.C. show and won RWD under Mrs. Chirstie 
Smith!  Not bad for a 9 month old puppy who is still trying to figure out what it is he’s 
doing in the ring!! 
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From Jenny Kenton: 
CINNAMON & TAZ (Adelaide Great Danes) 
CH Divine Acres Sugar and Spice Girl (AKA Cinnamon) is spicing of both in and out of 
the ring. Cinnamon has taken BOS at various shows; however there are some 
prestigious wins she has gotten lately: 
May 1, 2010 BOS at the Great Dane Club of Northern CA specialty under Judge Dr 
Carmen Battaglia  
June 18, 2010 BOB and considered in group at the Shasta Kennel Club under Judge 
Betty Regina Leininger with the help of my dear friend Brittany Williams. 
July 3, 2010 BOB and a group 4 in Ferndale, CA under Judge Pete Dawkins 
July 17, 2010 BOS at the Del Monte Kennel Club show following the Great Dane of 
Monterey Bay specialty under Judge Edward Lyons, Jr. 
Cinnamon is looking for her last major to complete her Grand Championship. 
Cinnamon has also completed all of her health tests for a clean bill of health and has 
obtained her CHIC number.  Continue to watch for both Jenny and Cinnamon as they 
make a hot summer hotter together. 
 
Divine Acres Talisman (AKA Taz) dazzling the judges too. Taz is still maturing and 
growing nicely Taz is currently at 5 points all from the Bred-by-Exhibitor Class. Taz 
took his first point at the Hangtown Kennel Club on May 30, 2010 under judge Dr Eric 
Liebes. Then Taz was on a roll going WD/BOW June 17, 18, & 19, 2010 at the Shasta 
Kennel Club and the Butte Kennel Club under judges Mrs. Donna M. Cole, Ms. Betty 
Regina Leininger, & Mrs. Dawn Hansen, respectively. On July 3, 2010 Taz went WD at 
the Lost Cost Kennel Club under judge Pete Dawkins. Continue to watch Taz mature 
and spin around the ring leaving a dust trail with Jenny on the end of the leash. 
 
 
 

             Sweeps judges needed 
Do you have anyone you’d like to suggest for judging our future Sweepstakes? 
If so, please let me know and submit your names to Denise Williams at: 
olympusdanes@olympusdanes.com    
 
The names submitted will be added to a list that club members will be voting 
from. 
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2010 GDCNC Board and Officers 
The 2010 GDCNC Officers & Board were elected at the club’s Annual Meeting in January.   Note in parentheses following each 
name is the expiration year of the person’s term. 
 

Nancy Hawkes President (2011) Hawkes9@yahoo.com 

Peter Fredotovich Vice President (2011) fredot@volcano.net 

Everett Van Dyken Corresponding Secretary (2011) valinor@caltel.com 

Bill Labiak Treasurer (2011) bmlabiak@clearwire.net 

Mabel Labiak Recording Secretary (2011) bmlabiak@clearwire.net 

Jane Chopson GDCA Delegate (2011) janechopson@cs.com 

Sue Dubie-Holbrook (2011) Tdxdane1@yahoo.com 

Terry Toops (2012) tltoops@sbcglobal.com 

Pat Dousman (2011) skyranchdanes@hughes.net 

Ceil Wardner (2012) cnddanes@caltel.com  

Jenny Kenton (2011) Jayhawkgirl97@yahoo.com 

Denise Williams (2012) olympusdanes@olympusdanes.com 
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